
Greetings, 
 I would like to make a suggestion to the USSC.  I'm a supervisory 
probation officer and currently work in a border division. Every day we 
see 
the influx of violations of TSR on 8 USC §1326 cases. I would like to 
recommend that the USSC consider doing away with TSR on these defendants 
and instead add another SOC to include enhancements for defendants who 
return within three years. Statistics show that TSR is not a deterrence 
on 
these defendants. The amount of paperwork and costs involved are extreme 
and place a heavy burden on not only taxpayers, but also place a heavy 
burden on the federal agencies involved. 

Perhaps this is something that can be taken into 2019 guidelines 
amendments. 

Respectfully, 
Virginia Mata 
Supervisory U.S. Probation Officer 
Western District of Texas 
111 East Broadway, Suite 200 
Del Rio, TX 78840 
Tel:  (830) 703-2089 ext.  6141 
CELL:  (210) 387-6215 
virginia_mata@txwp.uscourts.gov 
The best way to find yourself, is to lose yourself in the service of 
others.  — Mahatma Gandhi 
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